
Memorandum

DATE August 2, 2019 CITY OF DALLAS 

TO Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

SUBJECT 

“Our Product is Service” 
Empathy | Ethics | Excellence | Equity 

Updates on HUD OIG Audit of the City’s HOME Program and Status of Open 
Findings from the 2017 On-Site Monitoring of the City’s HOME Program 

This memorandum serves to provide an update regarding the Department of Housing and 
Urban Development (HUD) Office of Inspector General’s (OIG) audit of the City of Dallas’ 
Home Investment Partnerships Program (HOME), specifically its reconstruction program, 
and HUD’s 2017 onsite review of the City’s HOME program. 

HUD OIG Audit of the City’s HOME Program  

On March 15, 2019, the Housing and Neighborhood Revitalization Department (Housing) 
provided a letter to the Mayor and City Council on the status of the outstanding 
recommendations that HUD OIG issued in an audit finding covering the period from 2012 
to 2016. These findings assert that Housing did not follow HOME regulations as outlined 
in 24 Code of Federal Regulations Part 92, its own policies and procedures under the 
reconstruction program, or appropriately administer its match contributions. In the letter, 
nine areas of deficiency were identified. As of this most recent update, of the nine 
deficiencies, two remain open for further action. HUD provided a response letter dated 
July 15, 2019 detailing the following:  

 The recommendations for the two deficiencies that remain open are (1) hiring of a
qualified entity to determine and correct deficiencies related to eight reconstructed
homes, including the structural integrity of the homes and (2) the potential for the
City to repay its HOME program from non-federal funds which were misspent
reconstructing homes.

HUD requires that Housing complete inspections of the structural integrity and
repairs on the eight homes related to the Dry Quick project. Due to concerns
regarding the structural engineer that originally inspected the homes (detailed in
the Council Memo provided on July 12, 2019), Housing will obtain a new structural
engineer and a contractor to complete the repairs. Housing anticipates the process
of obtaining a new engineer and contractor for completing repairs to take six
months. Following are the next steps:

https://dallascityhall.com/government/citymanager/Documents/FY18-19 Memos/Media-Coverage-ADI-Engineering_Memo_071219.pdf
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o Post a Request for Qualifications (RFQ) for a structural engineer 
o Post a Request for Proposal (RFP) for selection of an engineer 
o Inspect the homes for structural integrity 
o Submit reports to HUD for review 
o Bid the repair work for selection of a contractor 
o Complete repairs on the eight homes 

 
Status of Open Findings from the 2017 On-Site Monitoring of the City’s HOME 
Program 
 
In addition to the HUD OIG audit, Housing has been working to resolve the 12 findings 
from HUD’s 2017 onsite review of the City’s HOME program. Currently, two of the findings 
remain open with a total potential repayment amount of $806,801.28 (attached HUD letter 
dated July 15, 2019):  
 
Finding 7: Conversion of Rental Units—HUD determined that the City allowed the sale of 
single-family rental development units to households that were either not in-place tenants 
or where there was no evidence in the file to support that the units were sold to in-place 
tenants. HUD has asked for repayment of $739,000.26 in non-federal funds to the local 
HOME trust fund account. Staff contests this repayment amount and are providing 
additional information to HUD in an effort to challenge the repayment. 
 
Finding 8: Tenant Based Rental Assistance (TBRA) Project Delivery Costs—HUD 
determined that the City charged ineligible costs, such as case management, to the TBRA 
activity. HUD has asked for repayment of $67,801.02 in non-federal funds to the local 
HOME trust fund account. Staff will make this payment to the local HOME trust fund 
account and will reuse these funds for future affordable housing activities. These 
funds are available through 2024.   
 
Housing will continue to work with HUD to close the remaining recommendations from 
the audit of the Home Program and provide additional information to reduce remaining 
repayment amounts. We will keep the Council abreast of our progress and update you 
throughout the process. Once Council Committees are established, we will brief the 
appropriate Committee on the status of audits conducted in the past three years.  
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Should you have any questions, please contact Director of Housing and Neighborhood 

Revitalization, David Noguera at (214) 670-3619 or myself at (214) 670-3390. 

)cJJ.Jj_.._...____ 
Michael A. Mendoza 

Chief of Economic Development and Neighborhood Services 

T.C. Broadnax, City Manager
Chris Caso, City Attorney (Interim)
Mark Swann, City Auditor
Bilierae Johnson, City Secretary
Preston Robinson, Administrative Judge
Kimberly Bizor Tolbert, Chief of Staff to the City Manager
Majed A. AI-Ghafry, Assistant City Manager

Joey Zapata, Assistant City Manager 
Nadia Chandler Hardy, Assistant City Manager and Chief Resilience Officer 
M. Elizabeth Reich, Chief Financial Officer
Laila Alequresh, Chief Innovation Officer
Liz Cedillo-Pereira, Chief of Equity and Inclusion
Directors and Assistant Directors

Jon Fortune, Assistant City Manager
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The City of Dallas’ Earned Paid Sick Time (Paid Sick Leave) Ordinance was adopted by 
City Council on April 24, 2019 and went into effect on August 1, 2019 for employers with 
six or more employees. The Paid Sick Leave Ordinance applies to employees who work 
at least 80 hours within the geographical boundaries of the City of Dallas in a year and 
allows employees to accrue one hour of paid sick leave for every thirty hours worked up 
to a maximum of sixty-four hours annually for employers with sixteen or more employees 
and forty-eight hours annually for employers with fifteen or fewer employees.   
  
Except for violations of the anti-retaliation provision, the ordinance will not be enforced 
until April 1, 2020, for employers with six or more employees. No part of the ordinance 
goes into effect for employers with five or fewer employees until August 1, 2021.   
  
The Office of Fair Housing and Human Rights sent notification of the Paid Sick Leave 
Ordinance to employers conducting business with the City of Dallas and has held public 
information sessions at the J. Erik Jonsson Central Library Auditorium and ongoing 
engagement with human resource professionals, security service providers, childcare 
providers and other associations to provide information about the Ordinance.   
 
Staff worked with the City Attorney’s Office to complete and publish implementing rules 
to provide additional information such as calculating pay and employee worktime as well 
as administration guidance of the Ordinance. Staff has developed resources at: 
www.dallascityhall.com/paid-sick-leave, for employers and employees, including:  
 

• Ordinance  
• Implementing Rules 
• Frequently Asked Questions  
• Posters 
• Checklist for Employers with Existing Leave Policies 
• Sample Handbook Language 
• Complaint Form.  

 
 

http://library.amlegal.com/nxt/gateway.dll/Texas/dallas/cityofdallastexascodeofordinances/volumei/chapter20earnedpaidsicktime?f=templates$fn=default.htm$3.0$vid=amlegal:dallas_tx$anc=JD_Ch.20
http://www.dallascityhall.com/paid-sick-leave
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The Office of Fair Housing and Human Rights planned to provide the City Council a 
briefing on August 7 to provide an update on implementation and next steps.  On July 30, 
2019, ESI/Employee Solutions and Hagan Law Group LLC filed a lawsuit in the Eastern 
District of Texas-Sherman Division challenging the City of Dallas Paid Sick Leave 
Ordinance. Due to ongoing litigation, the planned briefing will be rescheduled.  
 
Please feel to contact me or Beverly Davis, should you have any questions related to the 
content of this memorandum or supporting materials provided.  
 

 
M. Elizabeth (Liz) Cedillo-Pereira 
Chief of Equity and Inclusion 
 

c: T.C. Broadnax, City Manager 
Chris Caso, City Attorney (Interim) 
Mark Swann, City Auditor 
Bilierae Johnson, City Secretary 
Preston Robinson, Administrative Judge 
Kimberly Bizor Tolbert, Chief of Staff to the City Manager 
Majed A. Al-Ghafry, Assistant City Manager 
 

Jon Fortune, Assistant City Manager 
Joey Zapata, Assistant City Manager 
Nadia Chandler Hardy, Assistant City Manager and Chief Resilience Officer 
Michael Mendoza, Chief of Economic Development and Neighborhood Services  
M. Elizabeth Reich, Chief Financial Officer 
Laila Alequresh, Chief Innovation Officer 
Directors and Assistant Directors 
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This memo is to provide our weekly progress update on storm debris collection following 
the storm event on June 9, 2019.   

As previously communicated, we have been following our established brush and bulk 
collection areas for route sequencing since the June 9th storm.  As a reminder, we had 
just completed Week 1 brush and bulk collection before the storm and Week 2 was the 
first area collected after the storm.  Since June 9th, we have completed post-storm 
collections in Weeks 2, 3, & 4 areas.  We are currently performing post-storm collection 
in Week 1 areas and estimate completion tomorrow, Saturday, August 3rd.   Attached is 
a map which reflects those areas where brush/bulk and storm debris collections have 
been completed since June 1st or areas we estimate to be completed by the end of the 
day today, Friday, August 2, 2019. 

After the storm, we suspended normal bulk and brush collections for July to focus on 
storm debris collection.  We are now resuming normal brush and bulk collection service 
for August.  Week 1 service for August begins on Monday, August 5th.    

Please see the scheduled collection start dates for August collections below: 

Bulk and Brush 
  

Early Set-out Period Collection Start Date 
Week 1 August 1st – 4th  August 5, 2019 
Week 2 August 8th – 11th August 12, 2019 
Week 3 August 15th – 18th August 19, 2019 
Week 4 August 22nd – 25th August 26, 2019 

 

Additionally, we anticipate utilizing private contract crews through August 10th to re-
sweep as many Week 2 areas as possible for storm/tree debris.  Week 2 areas received 
post-storm collection immediately after the storm and many weren’t able to cut and set-
out debris before our initial collection.  This re-sweep will also allow City crews to 
complete Week 2 bulk and brush collections during the scheduled week.  We have 
surveyed Week 2 areas and identified some areas with considerable debris placed out 
after our initial collections. We will focus on these areas during the re-sweep and are 
working with respective council members’ offices for additional outreach to residents in 
these areas. 
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From June 13th through August 3rd, crews will have collected over 14,500 loads of debris, which is 
approximately 650,000 cubic yards of debris.  This does not include an additional 
40,000+ cubic yards of storm debris anticipated to be collected in August.  Of the 
650,000 cubic yards, approximately 350,000 cubic yards or 6,500 loads will have been 
taken to the temporary debris staging and grinding sites near IH-635 & US-75 and IH-
635 & Greenville Avenue. 

For perspective on collection volumes, our average monthly volume is estimated to be 
just over 100,000 cubic yards.  Since the storm, crews have collected, on average, over 
85,000 cubic yards weekly.  In terms of total volume collected, 650,000 cubic yards 
would fill approximately 5,000 standard freight trailers (53 ft. long).   If lined up end to 
end, those 5,000 trailers would stretch roughly 50 miles or from Mesquite to the western 
boundary of Ft. Worth. 

Knowing that residents have put out storm debris (generally tree and green waste) after 
our initial collection, Code Compliance will continue to suspend the issuance of citations 
for storm debris.   Non-storm debris placed out before or after a resident’s schedule set-
out and collection period will be subject to a bulky trash citation.   

We appreciate the patience from our customers during this collection process, as the 
magnitude of the debris created by the storm was extensive and all areas of the city were 
affected. We appreciate your help communicating this message. 

If you have any questions, please contact me or Kelly High, Director of Sanitation 
Services.         

 
Joey Zapata 
Assistant City Manager 
 

c: T.C. Broadnax, City Manager 
Chris Caso, City Attorney (Interim) 
Mark Swann, City Auditor 
Bilierae Johnson, City Secretary 
Preston Robinson, Administrative Judge 
Kimberly Bizor Tolbert, Chief of Staff to the City Manager 
Majed A. Al-Ghafry, Assistant City Manager 
 

Jon Fortune, Assistant City Manager 
Nadia Chandler Hardy, Assistant City Manager and Chief Resilience Officer 
Michael Mendoza, Chief of Economic Development and Neighborhood Services  
M. Elizabeth Reich, Chief Financial Officer 
Laila Alequresh, Chief Innovation Officer 
M. Elizabeth (Liz) Cedillo-Pereira, Chief of Equity and Inclusion  
Directors and Assistant Directors 
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Memorandum

DATE July 31, 2019 CITY OF DALLAS 

TO Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

SUBJECT 

“Our Product is Service” 
Empathy | Ethics | Excellence | Equity 

Illicit Discharge into the Trinity River Near Riverfront Boulevard 

As you may be aware, there was an article in the Dallas Morning News on Tuesday, July 
30, 2019, relating to an on-going investigation of an illicit discharge into the Trinity River 
located near Riverfront Boulevard and the DART rail line crossing the river.   

The article specifically mentions that a smelly black liquid had been pouring into the Trinity 
River from a nearby drainage channel and sewage pipe for nearly a week. The article 
goes on to say that concerned residents believe the discharge to be raw sewage and that 
the pollution is turning the Trinity River into an open sewer.  

To clarify, the discharge is not raw sewage.  Staff first noticed discolored water in the 
drainage channel on July 23, 2019, and multiple departments have been working together 
to determine the cause, type and source of the discharge. The characteristics of the initial 
water quality tests indicate the discharge is consistent with organic material such as 
rotting fruits and vegetables.  Staff has traced the source to a probable site and is currently 
working to confirm this site to be the source of the discharge. 

Staff has visited the site and directed the facility occupants to perform testing on their 
systems, as well as providing schematics of their site.  Pending the findings, our follow 
up action can range from more frequent inspections to citations and monetary fines.  Staff 
also contacted TCEQ to report the discharge. 

Staff has been actively monitoring the drainage channel and any possible changes to the 
water quality and will continue monitoring the area consistent with our protocol for these 
types of incidents.  Staff will update the City Council on the progress of this investigation 
including the findings and future actions. 

It is noteworthy to mention that as part of our storm water quality program, the City 
proactively monitors water quality in our creeks, channels and river to assess the overall 
health of runoff water through sampling programs. Additionally, staff responds to requests 
where there is a potential water pollutant and/or illicit discharge reported.  Residents and 
businesses have been encouraged to report changes in their creeks and channels 
through 311, which helps staff identify and respond to these requests.  Last fiscal year, 
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staff responded to over 700 service requests relating to potential spills, illicit discharges 
and water quality concerns.  To date this fiscal year, staff has responded to 480 service 
requests of these types.  
  
If you have any questions, please contact Sarah Standifer, at 214-671-9581 or at 
sarah.standifer@dallascityhall.com.  
 
 
 
 
T.C. Broadnax 
City Manager 
 

c: Chris Caso, City Attorney (Interim) 
Mark Swann, City Auditor 
Bilierae Johnson, City Secretary 
Preston Robinson, Administrative Judge 
Kimberly Bizor Tolbert, Chief of Staff to the City Manager 
Majed A. Al-Ghafry, Assistant City Manager 
Jon Fortune, Assistant City Manager 

Joey Zapata, Assistant City Manager 
Nadia Chandler Hardy, Assistant City Manager and Chief Resilience Officer 
Michael Mendoza, Chief of Economic Development and Neighborhood Services  
M. Elizabeth Reich, Chief Financial Officer 
Laila Alequresh, Chief Innovation Officer 
Liz Cedillo-Pereira, Chief of Equity and Inclusion  
Directors and Assistant Directors 

 

mailto:sarah.standifer@dallascityhall.com
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DATE  August 2, 2019  CITY OF DALLAS 

TO Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council  

SUBJECT Taking Care of Business – August 1, 2019 
 

“Our Product is Service” 
Empathy | Ethics | Excellence | Equity 

Staffing Announcement 
I am pleased to announce the appointment of Adriana Castaneda as the Interim Director of the 
Bond Office effective July 31, 2019. Adriana has been serving as a Managing Liaison for the Bond 
Office since March 2018. Prior to joining the City of Dallas, she served in both private and public 
sector leadership positions in California for over fifteen years in the areas of economic 
development, housing, program administration, and public works. In this new role, 
she will be overseeing the 2017 Bond Program as well as addressing legacy bond projects. 
Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact Majed Al-Ghafry, Assistant City 
Manager.  
 
Updated Items 
Encampment Resolution Schedule – July 30, 2019 & August 5, 2019 
The Office of Homeless Solutions (OHS) has scheduled the following sites for homeless 
encampment resolution on July 30, 2019 and August 5, 2019: 
July 30, 2019   August 5, 2019 

• 7982 Forest Lane/North Central at 
Forest Lane  

• (District 11) 
• Forest Lane at Stults Road (District 

10) 
• 13124 North Central/Interstate 635 at 

Interstate 75 or Lyndon B. Johnson at 
North Central (District 11)  

• 10129 North Stemmons/Northwest 
Highway at North Stemmons Freeway 
(District 6) 

• Bonnie View at Interstate 20 (District 4) 
• 392 ERL Thornton Freeway Ramp North 

Bound (District 2) 
• 4800 ERL Thornton Freeway (District 2) 
• 1912 Fort Worth Avenue/Fort Worth 

Avenue at Interstate I-30 (District 6) 
• 1600 North Hampton Road/North Hampton 

Road at Interstate I-30 (District 6) 
• 1603 South Malcolm X Blvd (District 7) 

 
OHS Street Outreach team will continue to engage with homeless individuals to provide notice of 
clean-up and connect to resources and shelter. OHS Community Mobilization staff are meeting 
with stakeholders to determine long-term sustainability of encampment sites and will provide 
periodic updates.  Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact Nadia Chandler 
Hardy, Assistant City Manager and Chief Resilience Officer, and Monica Hardman, Director of 
Office of Homeless Solutions. 
 
New Items 
Council Office Guest Sign-in Going Digital 
Effective August 5, 2019, the Office of Mayor and City Council will transition to a digital sign-in 
log for guests to ensure an efficient and transparent way of adhering to the City’s Code of 
Ethics. On July 1, 2017, the Code of Ethics, specifically 12A-15.2(1)(H), was amended to 
require lobbyists to sign in either at the front desk or at each individual office. Should you have 
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any questions or concerns, please contact Carrie Rogers, Director of Mayor and City Council 
Office.  

Council Agendas Available in Spanish 
City Council meeting agendas will be available in Spanish and available to the public through 
the Council District Offices effective August 7, 2019. The Mayor and City Council Office 
procured the use of translation software as part of a pilot program to enhance equitable access 
to City Council Agendas and other City Council office materials. Staff will monitor 
implementation over the next several weeks to ensure accuracy and accessibility. Should you 
have any questions or concerns, please contact Carrie Rogers, Director of Mayor and City 
Council Office.  

City Hall Drain Line Replacement-Limited Restroom Outages after Business Hours 
On July 30, 2019, Building Services began the final phase of replacing cast iron drain lines in 
City Hall. This work will impact restrooms and sinks from E through F bays on the 2nd floor 
through the 7th floor being out of service from 6:00pm-5:00am until August 9, 2019. Other 
restrooms in the building will not be affected and will be open during this timeframe. This is the 
final phase of work that has been underway since May. Signs will be posted for additional 
reminders. Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact Errick Thompson, 
Director of Building Services.  

Distinguished Budget Presentation Award 
On July 12, 2019, the Government Finance Officers Association (GFOA) presented a 
Distinguished Budget Presentation Award to the City of Dallas for its annual budget for the fiscal 
year that began October 1, 2018. In order to receive this award, a government unit must publish 
a budget document that meets program criteria as a policy document, as a financial plan, as an 
operations guide, and as a communication device. This is the 20th consecutive year that the City 
has been recognized by GFOA for the annual budget document. Should you have any 
questions or concerns, please contact Jack Ireland, Director of the Office of Budget. 

National Night Out Registration Open 
National Night Out (NNO) is an annual community-building campaign that promotes police-
community partnerships and neighborhood camaraderie to make neighborhoods safer, more 
caring places to live. National Night Out enhances the relationship between neighbors and law 
enforcement while bringing back a true sense of community. Furthermore, it provides a great 
opportunity to bring police and neighbors together under positive circumstances. Dallas will host 
its National Night Out events on Tuesday, October 1, 2019. Please encourage neighborhood 
and community groups to register through the Mayor’s web page here. Questions/inquiries 
regarding NNO can be sent to: NNO@dallascityhall.com. Should you have any questions or 
concerns, please contact Kristen McNeal, Community Engagement Manager, Office of the 
Mayor. 

U.S. Conference of Mayors National Youth Summit in Los Angeles, CA 
On July 25-27, 2019, Youth Commissioners Jack Minigutti (District 12) and Fernanda Aguero 
(District 5), attended the U.S. Conference of Mayors Youth Taskforce Summit in Los Angeles. 
They met with young leaders from around the country and discussed issues facing teens today. 
The City of Dallas Youth Commission is a leader in youth civic engagement and Jack and 
Fernanda shared insight into how other cities can include youth in community decision-making 

https://www.dallascityhall.com/government/citymayor/Pages/national-night-out.aspx
mailto:NNO@dallascityhall.com
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processes. They also spearheaded a collaborative conversation with other student leaders and 
mayors on how to design a community action campaign. This campaign will focus on 
heightening youth civic engagement in major cities through youth leadership programs.  

The City of Dallas Youth Commission meets on the second Tuesday of every month from 
6:00pm-8:00pm. Updates regarding their efforts will be provided over the coming months. 
Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact Brett Wilkinson, Managing Director 
of the Office of Strategic Partnerships and Government Affairs.  

Media Inquiries 
As of July 29, 2019, the City has received media requests from various news outlets regarding 
the following topics: 

• Man Taken to Hospital after Vehicle Crashed into Downtown Dallas Building
• Vacant Home Burns in West Dallas
• DFR Rescues Two from Downtown Dallas Elevator
• Apartment Complex Near White Rock Lake Catches Fire
• Man Dies after Jumping from Downtown Dallas Bridge
• White Rock Lake Concerns
• Earned Paid Sick Leave
• Storm Debris Collection

Please see the attached document compiling information provided to the media outlets for the 
July 22 -July 29, 2019 for your reference. Should you have any questions or concerns, please 
contact Kimberly Bizor Tolbert, Chief of Staff. 

T.C. Broadnax
City Manager

c: Chris Caso, City Attorney (Interim) 
Mark Swann, City Auditor 
Bilierae Johnson, City Secretary 
Preston Robinson, Administrative Judge 
Kimberly Bizor Tolbert, Chief of Staff to the City Manager 
Majed A. Al-Ghafry, Assistant City Manager 
Jon Fortune, Assistant City Manager 

Joey Zapata, Assistant City Manager 
Nadia Chandler Hardy, Assistant City Manager and Chief Resilience Officer 
Michael Mendoza, Chief of Economic Development and Neighborhood Services  
M. Elizabeth Reich, Chief Financial Officer
Laila Alequresh, Chief Innovation Officer 
M. Elizabeth Cedillo-Pereira, Chief of Equity and Inclusion
Directors and Assistant Directors
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Public Affairs & Outreach 
Media Requests 
July 22 – July 29 

July 24-25, 2019       
Topic: Storm debris collection update 
Summary of Statement: Provided updated timeframe and estimated collection tonnage 
Department: Sanitation 
Media Entity: WFAA, NBC 5 

July 24, 2019       
Topic: Paid sick leave ordinance 
Summary of Statement: The ordinance goes into effect Aug. 1, 2019 for employers with six or 
more employees. With the exception for the anti-retaliation provision, the ordinance will not be 
enforced until April 1, 2020.  
Department: Fair Housing and Human Rights 
Media Entity: WBAP 

July 26, 2019       
Topic: White Rock Lake stoplogs 
Summary of Statement: Provided statement explaining the construction of the dam with 
stoplogs, and that DWU continues to work with TCEQ to ensure safety  
Department: Dallas Water Utilities 
Media Entity: WFAA, NBC 5, CBS 11, Fox 4  

July 26, 2019 
Topic: Elan City Lights crane removal 
Summary of Statement: Referred the reporter to the property owners. 
Department: Dallas Fire-Rescue / Emergency Management 
Media Entity: Fox 4 

July 29, 2019 
Topic: Water lost at White Rock Lake and 2016 dam report 
Summary of Statement: The City cannot determine the amount of water lost as a 
result of the stoplog issue, and plans to repair and upgrade the dam began after the 
report was received, and a contract is expected to be put out to bid in the fall. 
Department: Dallas Water Utilities 
Media Entity: WFAA 
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Dallas Fire-Rescue Department 
Media Requests: July 22, 2019 – July 28, 2019 

Wednesday, July 24th: NBC 5 (Joanna Molinero) - I am reaching out to ask about a 
car that crashed into a building overnight in downtown. The car burst into flames, and 
you can see Dallas Fire at the scene, possibly rescued driver? 
City Response – On Wednesday, July 24th, at 12:44 a.m., Dallas Fire-Rescue units 
were dispatched to a major accident involving two vehicles that had collided, near the 
intersection of Ross Avenue and Houston Street, resulting in one of the vehicles 
crashing into a building and catching on fire.  
While Dallas PD will have details on exactly how the accident took place, I can tell you 
that DFR extinguished the fire, and transported the driver of the vehicle to a local 
hospital for evaluation of his injuries. 

Thursday, July 25th: Univision 23 (Jehova Azecuna) - There was a 1 alarm fire 
reported this morning at the 1907 Nomas St. Can you please provide to us information 
to us when you have a chance. According to the information a fire was declared on this 
structured.  
City Response - DFR units were assigned to this structure fire at 06:14, after someone 
called 911 reporting smoke coming from a neighboring house.  
After arriving at the scene, firefighters quickly made entry into the one-story vacant 
residence and extinguished a small fire in a front bedroom in approximately 15 minutes. 
The fire originated from a small pile of combustibles that were burning on top of a wood 
pallet, and resulted in minimal, if any, damage to the home. 
There was no one in the home when firefighters or Fire Investigators arrived, and there 
were no injuries reported. The cause of the fire is undetermined. 

Thursday, July 25th: WFAA 8 (Mike Pool) and CBS 11 (Suzanne McCafferty) - What 
information can you share on the USAR incident at 1601 Bryan Street, # 2019175884? 
City Response - There were 2 people stuck in an elevator, inside 1601 Bryan Street, 
between the 4th and 5th floors. 
The car was in a blind shaft, so it wasn’t easily accessible. DFR and building 
representatives carried out a plan that involved the US&R team riding an elevator car 
down next to the one that was stuck, and simply transferring the occupants to the 
operable car to get them to freedom. 

Friday, July 26th: All local media outlets - When you get any details on 9000 Poppy 
Dr can you send? Any injuries? 
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City Response - At 11:13 Dallas Fire-Rescue units were dispatched to the Oaks at 
White Rock apartment complex, after receiving a 911 call indicating that smoke was 
coming from the roof of one of its buildings. 
When firefighters arrived at the location, they observed exactly what was reported and 
mounted up for an offensive fire attack. Quickly making their way to the third floor, 
attack teams located fire in the attic space and began efforts to gain access to the fire 
both above and below. After just over an hour, the fire was declared extinguished. 
Thankfully there were no injuries reported, and there was little to no interior fire damage, 
as the quick actions of firefighters contained the fire to the attic space. There were 4 
units impacted by varying combinations of smoke and water, but the American Red 
Cross was notified to provide the necessary assistance. 
Investigators determined that the fire was accidental in nature, and resulted from a 
worker using a heat gun while doing some unspecified work on the building. The worker 
inadvertently ignited combustible materials near the roof line. The fire then made it's 
way into the attic, where it began to grow and generate enough smoke to gain the 
attention of whoever called 911. 

Saturday, July 27th: CBS 11 (Suzanne McCafferty) - Do you have any information about a 
man jumping from an overpass and hit by a vehicle?  
Dallas, TX (Dallas County)| Trauma Alert| Elm Street and Houston Street| Man jumped from 
Bridge Overpass and hit by Vehicle on Roadway| 15:53  
City Response - Unfortunately, this is a ln incident you'll need to consult with DPD on. 
All I can confirm is that we have not transported anyone from the scene. 
Reports indicate a fatality is involved though. 
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DATE August 2, 2019 CITY OF DALLAS 

TO Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

SUBJECT 

“Our Product is Service” 
Empathy | Ethics | Excellence | Equity 

August 14, 2019 Agenda Item - Emergency Services Price Agreement with Hurricane 
Waste Systems, LLC 

On August 14, 2019, City Council will consider a resolution ratifying the City Manager’s 
execution of an emergency services contract agreement with Hurricane Waste Systems, 
LLC, that was necessary after the June 9, 2019, storm event produced an estimated 
650,000 cubic yards of debris throughout Dallas. 

As you will recall, Sanitation Services immediately increased collection capacity with 
contracted crews and resources as well as temporary debris staging areas at IH-635 and 
US-75 and at IH-635 and Greenville Avenue. These sites have allowed crews to drop off 
collected debris and reduce disposal cycle times by more than half. 

Storm debris at these sites goes through a reduction/grinding process so it can be more 
efficiently hauled away for final disposal. Through July 25, 2019, we estimate that over 
300,000 cubic yards of debris had been accepted at the temporary disposal sites. These 
sites will continue to accept tree debris over the next few weeks. 

Due to increased volumes and demands, our resources could not provide the additional 
hauling capacity needed to remove debris from the temporary storage sites. Contracted 
hauling resources were required to allow for timely hauling of the reduced/ground debris. 

Procurement Services issued an emergency procurement request for supplemental 
hauling services on June 28, 2019, with the bid closing on July 3, 2019. Hurricane Waste 
Systems, LLC, was the lowest responsible bidder of five. Due to the urgent need for 
hauling services, Hurricane Waste Systems began hauling operations on July 19th; 
therefore, this resolution ratifies the City Manager’s execution of an emergency services 
contract agreement with Hurricane Waste Systems, LLC for an estimated amount of 
$1,945,000.  Services units are estimates and actual hauling services used will be on an 
as needed basis.   The estimated amount is intended as guidance and to cover the 
potential of hauling debris from different zones. 

Should you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me. 

Joey Zapata 
Assistant City Manager 
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c: T.C. Broadnax, City Manager 
Chris Caso, City Attorney (Interim) 
Mark Swann, City Auditor 
Bilierae Johnson, City Secretary 
Preston Robinson, Administrative Judge 
Kimberly Bizor Tolbert, Chief of Staff to the City Manager 
Majed A. Al-Ghafry, Assistant City Manager 
 

Jon Fortune, Assistant City Manager 
Nadia Chandler Hardy, Assistant City Manager and Chief Resilience Officer 
Michael Mendoza, Chief of Economic Development and Neighborhood Services  
M. Elizabeth Reich, Chief Financial Officer 
Laila Alequresh, Chief Innovation Officer 
Liz Cedillo-Pereira, Chief of Equity and Inclusion  
Directors and Assistant Directors 
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DATE August 2, 2019  CITY OF DALLAS 

TO Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council   

SUBJECT Teen Driver Safety Fair  
 

“Our Product is Service” 
Empathy | Ethics | Excellence | Equity 

On Monday, May 13, 2019, Judge Julie Clancy briefed the Public Safety and Criminal 
Justice committee members regarding the Teen Driver Safety Fair. Recognizing that 
crashes are the leading cause of death and injury for teens, the City of Dallas, City 
Municipal Judges and AAA Texas teamed up to educate teenagers about the 
consequences of bad driving behaviors and distracted driving. The fair was originally 
scheduled for May 18, 2019, however, was canceled due to bad weather.  
 
The Teen Driver Safety Fair has been rescheduled and will feature interactive exhibits, 
resources, and guest speakers who have lost loved ones in crashes. This is a free 
educational event hosted by AAA and the City of Dallas that will take place Saturday, 
August 17, 2019 from 1:00pm-4:00pm at Dallas City Hall Plaza 1500 Marilla Street, 
Dallas, Texas 75201. 
 
Please see attachments provided by Judge Clancy.  
 

 
Jon Fortune  
Assistant City Manager 
 

c: T.C. Broadnax, City Manager  
Chris Caso, City Attorney (Interim) 
Mark Swann, City Auditor 
Bilierae Johnson, City Secretary 
Preston Robinson, Administrative Judge 
Kimberly Bizor Tolbert, Chief of Staff to the City Manager 
Majed A. Al-Ghafry, Assistant City Manager 
 

Joey Zapata, Assistant City Manager 
Nadia Chandler Hardy, Assistant City Manager and Chief Resilience Officer 
Michael Mendoza, Chief of Economic Development and Neighborhood Services  
M. Elizabeth Reich, Chief Financial Officer 
Laila Alequresh, Chief Innovation Officer 
M. Elizabeth (Liz) Cedillo-Pereira, Chief of Equity and Inclusion  
Directors and Assistant Directors 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 





dallas city hall plaza
1500 marilla Street

AUGUST 17
saturday

1 P.M. - 4 P.M.

For more information, contact:
Judge Julie Clancy, 214-671-9901 or Daniel Armbruster, AAA Texas, 512-564-3141

safety
fair
teen driver

Featuring:
Rollover crash simulators     Live speakers
Dallas Fire and Police cars     Crashed car
Live music

The City of Dallas, TxDOT and AAA of Texas 
invite teen drivers to a safety fair. The period 
between Memorial Day and Labor Day is 
known as the “100 Deadliest Days,” when 
teen traffic fatalities are at the highest.
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DATE August 2, 2019 CITY OF DALLAS 

TO Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

SUBJECT 

“Our Product is Service” 
Empathy | Ethics | Excellence | Equity 

City License Applications 

Attached is a list of the most recent Dance Hall, Sexual Oriented Business, Billiard 
Hall, and/or Amusement Center license applications received for the week of 
July 22, 2019 – July 26, 2019 by the Criminal Investigation Bureau Licensing 
Squad of the Dallas Police Department. 

Please have your staff contact Major Michael Igo, at (214) 670-4811 and/or by email at 
michael.igo@dallascityhall.com should you need further information.  

Jon Fortune 
Assistant City Manager 

c: T.C. Broadnax, City Manager
Chris Caso, City Attorney (Interim)
Mark Swann, City Auditor
Bilierae Johnson, City Secretary
Preston Robinson, Administrative Judge
Kimberly Bizor Tolbert, Chief of Staff to the City Manager
Majed A. Al-Ghafry, Assistant City Manager

Joey Zapata, Assistant City Manager 
Nadia Chandler Hardy, Assistant City Manager and Chief Resilience Officer 
Michael Mendoza, Chief of Economic Development and Neighborhood Services 
M. Elizabeth Reich, Chief Financial Officer
Laila Alequresh, Chief Innovation Officer
M. Elizabeth (Liz) Cedillo-Pereira, Chief of Equity and Inclusion
Directors and Assistant Directors

mailto:michael.igo@dallascityhall.com


WEEKLY APPLICATION LOG REPORT

DISTRICT NAME OF BUSINESS STREET ADDRESS TYPE OF LICENSE
DATE OF 

APPLICATION
STATUS 

(RENEWAL/NEW) APPLICANT NAME
D7 BLUES PALACE II 3100 AL LIPSCOMB WAY DH CLASS A 7/23/2019 RENEWAL HAL HARRIS
D6 LP ENTERTAINMENT 11180 HARRY HINES BLVD STE 111 BH 7/25/2019 NEW HOMERO TORRES
D6 LP ENTERTAINMENT 11180 HARRY HINES BLVD STE 111 AC 7/26/2019 NEW HOMERO TORRES
D9 NANG CHIEN 1516 CENTERVILLE RD AC 7/26/2019 NEW TIEN NGYUEN

License Definitions: DH - Class "A" -Dance Hall - Dancing Permitted 3 Days Or More A Week

DH - Class "B" Dance Hall - Dancing Permitted Less Than Three Days a Week

DH - Class "C"Dance Hall  - Dancing Scheduled One Day At A Time

DH - Class "E" Dance Hall - Dancing Permitted Seven Days A Week for Persons Age 14 through Age 18 Only

LH - Late Hours Permit - Can Operate A Dance Hall Until 4:00 

BH - Billiard Hall - Billiards Are Played

SOB - Sexually Oriented Business - Adult Arcade / Adult Book/Video Store / Adult Cabaret / Adult 

Adult Theater / Escort Agency / Nude Model Studio

AC - Amusement Center 
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